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FIRST SPECIAL SESSION 

ONE HUNDRED AND SIXTH LEGISLATURE 

Legislative Document No. 2392 

H. P. 1882 House of Representatives, January 18, 1974 
Referred to the Committee on Labor. Sent up for concurrence and ordered 

printed. 
E. LOUISE LINCOLN, Clerk 

Presented by Mr. McHenry of Madawaska. 

STATE OF MAINE 

IN THE YEAR OF OUR LORD NINETEEN HUNDRED 
SEVENTY-FOUR 

AN ACT to Repeal Fee to Ex Officio Member of Industrial Accident 
Commission. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

Sec. 1. R. S., T. 26, § 41, amended. The 5th sentence of section 41 of 
Title 26 of the Revised Statutes, as amended, is repealed as follows: 
++te EiiFeetoF -ELafloF ftfi4 ;j:ftEitlOtF)) ~ FCC€.f¥e ftft tt~ ~ ftft4 ffi. 
aEiaitioR it ~ ftft~ ~ fH.5. 5ff~ ftoOo it fl'lelTlflCF ~ #te IH:allstFial Aeet-
4eftt CORll'l1issioft ttn4 fH.5. ~, H:eceosaT;' ~ e*f*!~ wh'*e ~ ~ 
fH.5. ~ ~ ~ fltlOtftCOO ~ ~ +natlotFia+ Aeeicteftt ~rn:ffiissiofT. 

Sec. 2. R. S., T. 39, § 91, amended. The first sentence of the 3rd para­
graph of section 91 of Title 39 of the Revised Statutes, as amended by section 
46 of chapter 537 of the public laws of 1973, is repealed as follows: 
++te PiFcetoT ~ #Joe ;gtlFeaU ~ ~ fHT4 IRauotr'j", ffi aadition t-o- fH.5. ~ 
ftoOo ~, ~ Feeei .. e ~ fH.5. 5€F~ ftoOo ft ~~ of #te CORllTliooioft $+,ees 
~~. 

STATEMENT OF FACT 

This bill implements recommendation #6, Industrial Accident Commission, 
in the Maine Management and Cost Survey Report. 

The purpose of this bill is to repeal the $1,000 annual salary paid to the 
Director of the Bureau of Labor and Industry for his services as an ex officio 
member of the Industrial Accident Commission. 

The Governor supported this Recommendation in his Special Message to 
the I06th Legislature presented on January 10, 1974. 




